Town of Plymouth

80 Main Street Terryville, CT 06786 www.plymouthct.us

PLY MOUTH, GI TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE Telephone: (860) 585-4001

Beautification Committee

Fax: (860) 585-4015

2021 MOY 17 AM 3:41

Minutes

Gira Callina

November 10, 2021

Beautification Committee Chairman Randy Olmstead called the November 10, 2021 Beautification Committee Meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. in the Senior Lounge at Plymouth Town Hall, 80 Main Street, Terryville, Connecticut.

Roll Call: Present were Beautification Committee Chairman Randy Olmstead, Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano, Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon, Beautufucation Committee Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne, Beautification Member Pamela Wilson, Committee Member Dave Perugini and Beautification Committee Member Joanne Auburn.

Also present: Mayor Joe Kilduff, Plymouth 225 Co-Chairs - Chalaine Kilduff and Anita Hamzy, Plymouth 225 Member - Tracy Fitzpatrick and Pastor Denise from the Plymouth Congregational Church

Pledge of Allegiance

Beautification Committee Chairman Randy Olmstead led the Beautification Committee Members and the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Acceptance of Minutes

A motion was made by Beautification Committee Member Jerry Milne, seconded by Beautification Committee Member Dave Perugini, to accept the October 13, 2021 minutes. This motion was approved unanimously.

New Business

Christmas decorations a.

Plymouth 225 Co-Chair Chalaine Kilduff received an anonymous donation in the amount of \$2500.00 to pay for the lights on the tree.

Beautification Committee Member Pamela Wilson stated that getting an outlet at Plymouth Green is hard. There is only 1 outlet at the Church.

A discussion took place about the electrical outlets and how a cord can run from the tree to the outlet.

The Committee will meet with Dave, the electrician on Sunday, November 14th at 3:30 PM to go over the details of getting power out there from the outlet.

A vote was done to see what color lights the tree should have.

Vote results: Color lights – 4 White lights - 7

Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon talked about the tree she is donating that is going to be placed in the Gazebo at Baldwin Park.

The Committee will meet at the old fire house on November 27th at 10:00 AM to decorate the poles and put up the Christmas decorations. The Fire Department will be helping.

The planters will be covered at Veterans Memorial.

Beautification Committee Member Pamela Wilson will clean out the planters at Baldwin Park.

Beautification Committee Member Dave Perugini will research where to buy lights for the tree.

b. Christmas tree carol

Plymouth 225 Co-Chair Chalaine Kilduff talked to the music director at Fisher Elementary School. Fisher will be participating. Their choir will be singing 5 songs.

Pastor Denise and Tracy Fitzpatrick will have carolers from their Churches participate.

The Committee discussed having Santa and Mrs. Claus arrive on a fire truck.

The following food will be available for purchase: Plymouth Congregational Church – chili Baptist Church – corn bread Terryville Congregational Church – hotdogs and hot cocoa

The event will take place on Friday, December 3^{rd} from 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM with a rain date of Sunday, December 5^{th} .

Plymouth Committee Co-Chair Chalaine Kilduff stated the Committee would pay for the horse drawn carriage from Wood Acres. Participants can make a donation.

c. Tree lighting

A motion was made by Beautification Committee Member Pamela Wilson, seconded by Beautification Committee Member Dave Perugini that if a tree is not donated, then the Beautification Committee would purchase a tree not to exceed \$200.00. This motion was approved unanimously.

d. Follow up on planters

Beautification Committee Members Dave Perugini and Jerry Milne are picking up the planters on Sunday at the green

e. 2022 meeting dates

A motion was made by Beautification Committee Member Dave Perugini, seconded by Beautification Committee Member Pamela Wilson, to accept the 2022 meeting dates as presented. This motion was approved unanimously. See attached schedule.

Other Business

A motion was made by Beautification Committee Member Joanne Auburn, seconded by Beautification Committee Member Mary Semon to pay Back to Basics in the amount of \$160.00 for zip ties. This motion was approved unanimously.

Beautification Vice-Chairwoman Diane Ciano stated that Chris Perkins was supposed to attend the meeting. He would like to get neighborhoods to decorate the street signs and wanted to run it by the Beautification Committee. The Beautification Committee has no issues with that.

Public Comment

Plymouth 225 Co-Chair Anita Hamzy would like to help on November 27th.

Member Comments

None

Adjournment

There being no further business of the Beautification Committee, Beautification Committee Member Dave Perugini made a motion, seconded by Beautification Committee Member Pamela Wilson, to adjourn. This motion was approved unanimously. The meeting ended at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Recording Secretary

Town of Plymouth

80 Main Street Terryville, CT 06786 www.plymouthct.us Beautification Committee

Telephone: (860) 585-4001 Fax: (860) 585-4015

To: Erica Cabiya, Town Clerk From: Beautification Committee

Date: November 10, 2021

In compliance with Section 1-225 of the Connecticut General Statutes, the following is a listing of the dates of the regular meeting for the Beautification Committee.

The Beautification Committee meetings take place at Plymouth Town Hall, Senior Lounge, 80 Main Street, Terryville, Connecticut at 7:00 p.m. on the second Wednesday. The Beautification Committee does not in January, July and December.

February 9, 2022
March 9, 2022
April 13, 2022
May 11, 2022
June 8, 2022
August 10, 2022
September 14, 2022
October 12, 2022
November 9, 2022

Respectfully Submitted,

Randy Olmstead

Randy Olmstead Chairman

